Total No. of Printed Pages-15

701 R/E

(Regular/Ex-Regular)

E

(Arts)

(For Students registered in 2021 and 2022)

2024 (A)

ENGLISH

ARTS

Full Marks: 100

Time: 3 hours

The figures in the right-hand margin indicate marks

Answer all questions

Candidates are required to give their answers in their own words as far as practicable

Questions requiring short answers must be answered serially

1. A dictionary gives the following meanings of the word 'gear'. The meanings are followed by sentences in which the word has been used. Match each meaning with its corresponding sentence given below: 1×5=5

Meanings:

- di) equipment, clothing, etc., needed for travel, etc.
- C(ii) set of apparatus or machinery
- Ofiii) degree of speed or efficiency
- b(iv) become or make somebody ready
- e(v) set of toothed wheels which fit into another

Sentences:

- (a) The party organization is moving into top gear as election is approaching.
- (b) I was all geared up to go on holiday.
- (c) Careless use of the clutch may damage the gears.
- (d) We are only going for two days, you need not bring so much gear.

(Continued)

(e) The reverse gear has jammed.

(Turn Over)

/309-C

/309-C

Download all NOTES and PAPERS at StudentSuvidha.com

2. You are the Secretary of an NGO working in the field of healthcare. Draft a report, in about 200 words, on the performance of your NGO in the year 2022, for submission to the District Collector.

Or

You are the news correspondent of a prominent English daily published in your city. Write a report, in about 200 words, on the rapid spread of dengue in your ward, for publication in the said daily.

3. Make notes, in outlines, on the main ideas in the passage given below:

Courage is a mental state—an affair of the spirit—and so it gets its strength from spiritual and intellectual sources. These spiritual and intellectual elements produce roughly two types of courage. The first, the emotional state which urges a man to risk injury or death, is physical courage. The second, a more reasoning attitude which enables him to stake career, happiness on his judgement of what he thinks right, is moral courage.

These two types of courage, physical and moral, are very clear. Many men who have marked physical courage, lack moral courage. Moral courage is a higher and rarer virtue than physical courage. To be really great, a man—or for that matter, a nation—must possess both kinds of courage. One can defend oneself physically and morally against any opponent if one possesses these two types of courage.

Lack of moral courage led to the downfall of the Japanese army. The Japanese army possessed mass physical courage. Its whole strength lay in the emotional bravery of the individual soldier. The Japanese generals shared their men's bravery to the full. But they had not the moral courage to admit when their plans had failed and ought to have been changed, to tell their superiors that their orders could not be carried out and to retreat while there was still time. Thus the Japanese commanders lost their battles.

/309-C

(Turn Over)

7

/309-C

(Continued)

4. Summarize the passage in Q. No. 3, developing the notes you have made.

8

5. Write an essay, in about 250 words, on any one of the following, developing the outlines given:

(a) Advertisement

[Introduction electronic medium and print medium—genuineness of all advertisements—often consumers are cheated—fake advertisements need to be punished—conclusion]

(b) Friendship

[Introduction—difficult to find a true friend—selfishness cause of cracks in friendship—a friend in need is a friend indeed—sacrifice is the foundation of friendship—conclusion]

5. Rewrite the following passage correcting all the ten grammatical errors in it:

Let us think for the moment on all kinds of work done by human beings. To begin with many people work in the land. They

dig or plough and sowed seeds and look for domestic animals. Without them there

would be no wheat to make to flour, no hay

to feed the cattles on, no rice and dal, no

milk and ghee. There are miners who dig things out from the earth. Coal and iron

are needed for different purposes and we

could not get on without them. Things may

be either grown or dug up before anything

can be made out of them.

7. Read the following extracts from the prescribed text and answer the questions that follow:

(a) When my parents were comfortably settled in the city, they sent for us.

/309-C

(Turn Over)

/309-C

(Continued)

10

That was a turning point in our friendship. Although we shared the same room, my grandmother no longer came to school with me. I used to go to an English school in a motor bus. There were no dogs in the streets and she took to feeding sparrows in the courtyard of our city house.

As the years folled by, we saw less of each other. For some time she continued to wake me up and get me ready for school. When I came back, she would ask me what the teacher had taught me. I would tell her English words and little things of western science and learning, the law of gravity, Archimedes' principle, the world being round, etc. This made her unhappy. She could not help me with my lessons. She did not believe in the things they taught at the English

school and was distressed that there was no teaching about God and the scriptures. One day I announced that we were being given music lessons. She was very disturbed. To her, music had lewd associations. It was the monopoly of harlots and beggars and not meant for gentlefolk. She said nothing but her silence meant disapproval. She rarely talked to me after that.

Ouestions:

2×5=1

- (i) When did the narrator's parents send for him and his grand-mother?
- (ii) Why did the grandmother not accompany the narrator to school in the city?
- when the narrator described the subjects he had studied at school?

/309-C

(Turn Over)

/309-C

(Continue

- grandmother the (iv) Why was distressed?
- (v) How did the grandmother regard music?
- (b) In the world's broad field of battle, In the bivouac of Life, Be not like dumb driven cattle! Be a hero in the strife!

Trust no Future, howe'er pleasant! Let the dead Past bury its dead! Act, act in the living Present! Heart within, and God o'erhead!

Lives of great men all remind us We can make our lives sublime, And, departing, leave behind us Footprints on the sand of time;

Footprints, that perhaps another, Sailing o'er life's main, A forlorn and shipwrecked brother, Seeing, shall take heart again.

/309-C

(Turn Over)

Let us then be up and doing, With a heart for any fate; Still achieving, still pursuing, Learn to labor and to wait.

Ouestions:

2×5=:

- (i) How should one act in the battle of Life?
- (ii) Why does the poet ask to prefer 'Present' to 'Past' and 'Future'?
- (iii) What do the lives of great men remind others?
- (iv) How do the examples of great men help a person in distress?
- (v) What is the poet's advice in the last stanza?
- 8. Read the following extract from the prescribed text and answer the questions that follow, each in about 70 words:

I was hardly aware of a father, and do not remember him having lived with us. He too was a vaudevillian, a quiet, brooding man (Continued 11

with dark eyes. Mother said he looked like Napoleon. He had a light baritone voice and was considered a very fine artist. Even in those days he earned the considerable sum of forty pounds a week. The trouble was that he drank too much, which Mother said was the cause of their separation.

It was difficult for vaudevillians not to drink in those days, for alcohol was sold in all theatres, and after a performer's act, he was expected to go to the theatre bar and drink with the customers. Some theatres made more profit from the bar than from the box office, and a number of stars were paid large salaries not alone for their talent but because they spent most of their money at the theatre bar. Thus many an artist was ruined by drink-my father was one of them. He died of alcoholic excess at the age of thirty-seven. Mother would tell stories

about him with humour and sadness. He had a violent temper when drinking, and during one of his tantrums, she ran off to Brighton with some friends, and in answer to his frantic telegram: "What are you up to? Answer at once!" she wired back: "Balls, parties and picnics, darling!"

Questions:

5×2=

- (a) How does the narrator describe his father as known from his mother?
- (b) What account of the vaudevillians do you get from the passage?
- 9. Read the passage given below and answer the questions that follow:

An Emperor was told that some of his subjects in a distant province had risen in revolt against him. "Come then, my men", said he, "follow me and I shall destroy my

/309-C

(Continue

enemies". He marched against the rebels, but they submitted on his approach. All now expected that he would punish them severely. But instead of doing so, he treated them with mildness and humanity. "Sire", said his Chief Minister, "you promised to destroy your enemies; but we see that you have pardoned them all and even bestowed favours upon some them. Is this the way you keep your word? "I promised", replied the Emperor to destroy my enemies; but these men are no longer my enemies,—I have made friends of them. So my promise has not been broken". Like this Emperor, we also should overcome evil with good and turn our enemies into friends by kindness.

Questions:

 $2 \times 5 = 10$

(a) What was the Emperor told about some of his subjects in a distant province?

/309-C (Turn Over)

c~3-10

(b) What was the instruction of the Emperor to his men?

(c) What happened when he marched against the rebels?

(d) How did the Emperor treat the enemy?

(e) What lesson is learnt from the story?

10. (a) Find the words/expressions in the passage in Q. No. 9, which have the following meanings: 1×3=3

(i) to come nearer

(ii) surrendered

(iii) forgave

(b) Use the following expressions in sentences of your own: 1×2=2

(i) march against

(ii) no longer

/309-C

(Continued)

11. The following graph shows prevalence of smoking among those 15 and above in selected countries in 2023, by gender in percentage (%). Write a paragraph, in about 70 words, interpreting the data given in the graph:

